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Dear ETS Committee Councillors,  28.06.21
We appreciate your commitment to the Allotments Service and the plotholder community in Brighton and Hove. We recently had our first meeting with the new projects officer working on the delivery of the Allotments Strategy as agreed at November's ETS Committee meeting. This is to update you on a separate issue affecting the delivery of the service. We have 2500 people on the waiting list (an all time high) and many vacant plots falling into overgrown states due the suspension of lettings over Covid.
At a time when plot letting needs to happen as quickly as possible, BHCC has introduced a new lettings process which will be slower and requires extra admin staff to administer. The Council say they are doing this for GDPR reasons which mean they can no longer share email addresses of people on the waiting list with the Site Reps who let the plots.

BHAF believes this a misinterpretation of the GDPR legislation, which does allow the sharing of email addresses if it is in the person's legitimate interest (i.e. to be let a plot). However the Council are adamant they will no longer share the email addresses with Site Reps.

While we still think that issue needs addressing, in order to get plot letting happening as quickly as possible BHAF came up with a simple solution using current resources which means that BHCC does not need to share the emails list with site reps.

BHAF Suggested Procedure which was sent to officers on 19.05.21 - Summarised

When a vacancy exists BHCC to send an email and text to people at the top of the waiting list asking them to look up their allotment site on the BHAF website and contact the site rep whose email is listed there to arrange a viewing. Site rep to be informed of name of people at top of the list.

However BHCC have enacted the following procedure.  The below is directly quoted from a letter to all Site Reps sent on 25.06.21

BHCC New procedure for plot letting received from BHCC on 25.06.21 - Quoted  

“We (Allotment Service) will contact you (Site Reps) to check your availability and then contact people on the waiting list to arrange times for them to meet you. We will provide you with the up to date waiting list. The list will include a list of names of the waiting list applicants, along with their order on the waiting list for your site. 
When you are arranging a plot letting, please let us know the date and time and how many people you want us to contact from the waiting list. We will contact the applicants ourselves, first to ask them to confirm they are still interested. When they confirm back to us, we will give them the date and time and your name, and we will send you the list of attendees. If you would prefer us to pass your phone number or your email to the person so they can arrange the time with you directly, please reply to let us know.  The Allotments Service”

BHCCs new procedure states that they are willing to pass the Site Reps email to the person on the waiting list so they can arrange the letting directly. If BHCC are willing to pass on Site Reps emails to people on the waiting list then why not avoid the delay of the unnecessary conversation administered by BHCC staff and simply immediately direct people on the waiting list to the BHAF website where all site reps contact emails are already displayed with the Site Reps consent and are in the public domain listed site by site. This resource is there ready and waiting to be used.
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